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News Horizons

Opening Exercises
Pledge:	 Jerry Turner
Prayer:	 Doug Gardner
Songs:	 Larry Gardner
Sgt.-at-Arms:	 Bill Ryan

CHANDLER

Good Morning!
Welcome to Chandler Horizon Rotary

Last Week

San Marcos Golf Resort

April Birthday, Anniversary

Program
Ellen Lord, Donor Relations and Program 

Director for the Arizona Foundation for 
Women, will join us today to tell us about 
that organization.

Birthday
April 12	 Brent Patmos

Anniversary
April 18	 Brad & Sandra Raymond

Next Week
Opening Exercises

Pledge:	 Tiffany Jones
Prayer:	 Sunday Etukeren
Songs:	 Larry Gardner
Sgt.-at-Arms:	 Bill Ryan

Program
We will host our annual Thank You Breakfast to 

honor sponsors, volunteers and participants in our 
25th anual Hole-in-One Contest. We also will make 
donations to several organizations and introduce 
those who won money in our event.

The meeting will start at 6:45 a.m. We ask all 
members to be here by 6:30 a.m. There will be no 
charge for members or guests.

Future Programs
April 25

Brad Raymond will introduce Christina Nguyen 
from Project Connect 4, who will talk to us about 
the teen suicide epidemic..

May 2 
Tiffany Jones  • RYLA
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Please continue reading on page 2

Thought for the Day
A recent study found that women who carry a 

little extra weight live longer than the men who 
mention it.

Please continue reading on page 2

Packing It
Soo-San Stevens-Clarke made up recently 

when she and her mom, Puran Stevens, represented 
the Wilmette Rotary Club at a food packing project 
co-sponsored by the Winnetka North Rotary Club 
in Illinois. Soo reported they packed more than 
30,000 meals which are headed to Honduras.

Board Election
The Chandler Horizon Rotary Club annual 

election was held at last week’s meeting. Officers 
and at-large members were elected to the club 
board and to the Foundation board. Club board 
officers and at-large members for the year starting 
July 1 are as follows:
President	 Tiffany Jones
President Elect	 Greg Thornton
Secretary	 Soo-San Stevens-Clarke
Treasurer	 Larry Gardner
Immediate Past Pres.	 Theresa Clemmons
Class of 2019	 Tiffany Jones
	 Jim Patmos		
Class of 2020	 Greg Thornton
	 Doug Hawkins
Class of 2021	 Terry Locke
	 Brad Raymond

Soo-San is serving a one-year term, replacing 
Brad Raymond who resigned as secretary.

Officers and at-large members of the Foun-
dation board for the year starting July 1 are as 
follows:
President	 Tiffany Jones
Past President	 Theresa Clemmons
Treasurer	 Jim Hoenig
Class of 2019	 James Caskey
	 Chuy Ortiz
Class of 2020	 Roger Morsch
	 Bill Ryan

Spring
       Is

Here

Visiting Rotarians
Two visiting Rotarians made up with us: Bruce 

Dransfeldt from Portland Central East, Oregon; 
and Tim Schauermann from Forest Grove, Or-
egon. In addition, Cruz Alzaga was a guest of 
Kristel Patton.

Missing in Action
Eight of our members were missing in action: 

Amanda Alburn, Sunday Etukeren, Tim Gibson, 
John Gizzo, Scott Lawless, Terry Locke, Kurt 
Rohrs and Cory Whyte.

Makeups
Brent Patmos made up at The Woodlands 

in Houston, Texas; Larry Gardner and Soo-San 
Stevens-Clarke at the board meeting; James Cas-
key at the Hole-in-One Contest; and Bill Ryan on 
the cyber club.

Songs, Fines & Such
President Theresa Clemmons conducted the 

meeting. Larry Gardner led us in song and Bill 
Ryan conducted the fine session.

Roger Morsch outbid himself for the Exempt 
badge, paying $16 for it. Kristel Patton and James 
Caskey were late. James added a buck for Scott 

Club Assembly
President Theresa Clemmons (left in photo 

above), Greg Thornton (right in photo) and Jim 
Hoenig conducted a Club Assembly, highlighting 
our 25th annual Hole-in-One Contest. They had 
handouts that presented in great detail the event 
from start to finish.

Greg thanked the various committees and all 
of our members for the work they did in making 
the event so successful. 

Jim presented financial statements showing 
income and expenses for the year. Our net income 
was down compared with the last couple of years, 
but that was mainly due to our inability to land 
a Signature Sponsor. To add to the problem, our 
expenses were perhaps the highest they have 
ever been.

So, even though our shot totals were higher 
than recent years, the bottom line is we took in 
about $4,000 less than 2017, when we had one 
less qualifying day. Jim also presented statistics 
from other years that showed our highs for sponsor 
money and shot income.

Also included were participation totals. We had 
155 shots in the semifinals and six holes-in-one, 



MEMBERSHIP
	 Name of Rotarian (Spouse)..................................Classification
       §	 Amanda Alburn (Caleb)...........................Medical Administration
	 Garrett Brolsma.............................................. Child Development
 *  ¶§	 James Caskey.....................................................Mortgage Banker
     ¶§	 Theresa Clemmons (Jeff).................................. Financial Advisor
       §	 Sunday Etukeren (Edo)..................................... Automotive Sales
     ¶§◆	 Doug Gardner (Sharlene).................... Construction Management
 *  ¶§	 Larry Gardner (Teddi)..............................................Senior Active
 *  ¶§	 Tim Gibson (Susan)................................Landscape Maintenance
       §	 John Gizzo (Dale)....................................... Automotive: Lending
       §	 Doug Hawkins (DeeAnne)...........................Real Estate - Probate
     ¶§	 Marty Herder (Ann)...............................................Court Reporter
 *   ¶§  ❖	 Jim Hoenig...............................................................Senior Active
     ¶§	 Tiffany Jones (Emmett)..........................Construction Accountant
	 Scott Lawless............................................................ Loan Officer
       §	 Terry Locke (Ellen)........................... Education – Youth Services
 *  ¶§	 Roger Morsch (Mitsi)...................... Property/Casualty Insurance
•*  ¶§	 Jesus Ortiz (Deirdre)................................................Senior Active
 *  ¶§◆❖❁	 Brent Patmos (Trudy)....................................Business Consulting
 *  ¶§◆❖❁✹	 Jim Patmos (Mary Kay).................................. Education – Public
 *  ¶§	 Kristel Patton (Carlos).......... Attorney – Estate Planning/Probate
       §	 Brad Raymond (Sandra)..................... Banking – Small Business
 *  ¶§	 Kurt Rohrs (Claudia)....................................... Financial Planning
•*  ¶§	 Bill Ryan (Sharon)....................................... Real Estate – Broker
     ¶§	 Ron Stevens (Chris).............................................Stocks & Bonds
     ¶§◆	 Soo-San Stevens-Clarke (Jolyon)........... Multicultural Education
       §	 Greg Thornton (Rachael).................................. Financial Advisor
       §	 Jim Torgeson (Lauri)............................. Multi-Media Advertising
 *  ¶§	 Jerry Turner (Barb).................................... Non-profit Consultant
       §	 Cory Whyte (Lisa).................................Real Estate – Residential
• = Charter Member	 * = Past President	 # = Past District Governor
¶ = Paul Harris Fellow	 § = Paul Harris Sustaining Member.........  ❁ = Major Donor
◆ = Paul Harris Society	 ❖ = Rotary Benefactor	 ✹ = Arch Klumph Society

Additional Paul Harris Fellows: Sanders Achen, Judith Anick, Lee Barnes*, Christine 
Bonngard, Doug Bonngard, Nancy Bonngard, Roger Bonngard, Barb Cadle, Stephanie 
Caskey, Bob Coombs*, Dede Coombs*, Gail Coombs, John Coombs, Rob Coombs, Patti 
Cotten, Leah Cottingham*, William Cottingham*, Todd DeGain*, Azi Dehkordi, Patrick 
Foley, Donald Forsythe*, Vera Forsythe, Carl Gardner*, Kaye Gardner*, Teddi Gardner, 
Susan Gerrow, Susan Gibson, Kylene Hathaway, Jennifer Hazelwood, Ann Herder, Amy 
Lynne Hinchman, Timothy Hinchman, Janis Hoenig*, Julie Hoenig, Hannah Holbert, Emory 
James Hyde*, Randy Kiesel, Richard Lackie*, Cindy Lewis, Phil Lewis, Richard Malcolm*, 
Jaslyn McGraw, John McVey*, Leanne Miller, Cristina Ortiz, Dede Ortiz, Alyssa Patmos, 
Frances Hyde Patmos*, Kristine Patmos, Mary Kay Patmos, Trudy Patmos, Lori Pierce, 
Betsy Powell, Kristen Powell, Juliet Adelaide Rice, Kenny Rogers, Jared Ryan, Sharon 
Ryan, Teresa Schyberg, John Simonson, Elizaberth Jane Smith*, Chris Stevens, Bridget 
Valenciano, Ken Weaver*, Lisa Ryan Whyte, Teri Williams, Krystal Wilkinson, David 
Willigrod, Pat Willigrod, Jack Williams, Amber Wills.

Additional Sustaining Members: Jordyn Bonngard, Jensen Brent, Joy Fitzpatrick, Ana 
Ortiz, Jeff Ryan, Pauline Sullivan*.

NEARBY CLUBS
Rotary Meeting Information • 602-604-8221

MESA EAST	 Monday 12:00 noon	 Superstition Springs G.C.
KYRENE CORRIDOR	 Monday 12:10 p.m.	 Kobe Japanese Steak House
SUN LAKES	 Tuesday   7:00 a.m.	 Oakwood Country Club
CHANDLER	 Tuesday 12:00 noon	 Serrano’s
MESA BASELINE	 Tuesday 12:10 p.m.	 Mesa Country Club
MESA	 Wednesday 12:10 p.m.	 Hilton Phoenix East/Mesa
GILBERT	 Thursday   7:00 a.m.	 The Egg I Am
TEMPE RIO SALADO	 Thursday   7:00 a.m.	 Denny’s
SAN TAN CROWN	 Thursday 12:00 noon	 Village Health Club
MESA WEST	 Thursday 12:10 p.m.	 Hilton Phoenix East/Mesa
TEMPE DOWNTOWN	 Thursday   6:15 p.m.	 Macayo’s
TEMPE SOUTH	 Friday   6:45 a.m.	 Friendship Village
eCLUB SOUTHWEST, USA	 Anytime	 recswusa.org

THE FOUR WAY TEST 
of the things we think, say or do

1. Is it the TRUTH?
2. Is it FAIR to all concerned?
3. Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?
4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?
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SONGS, FINES & SUCH
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CLUB ASSEMBLY

Lawless being inducted the previous 
week and four more bucks because 
his mother went home after three 
months.

President Theresa Clemmons 
paid because all the annual election 
ballots were turned in and filled 
out. Bruce Dransfeldt paid $4 for 
Ron Stevens being here on time, 
for the social hour, for him and his 
associates providing AARP tax aid 
to 1,200 clients so far this year, and 
for his new shower.

Garrett Brolsma paid $5 for his 
and Carla’s daughter, Sula, doing 
well but needing more surgery, for 
Garrett and Carla buying a house and 
moving in, and for his in-laws going 
home after several months. Tiffany 
Jones paid $2 for her new puppy 
who is blind and for close friends 
she has lost in the last year.

Tim Schauermann paid $10 for 
his and Nancy’s 35-day trip to the 
South Pacific. Brent Patmos paid $10 
for Michigan reaching the NCAA 
hoops championship game, for a visit 
to The Woodlands Rotary Club in 
Houston as well as a trip to Austin, 
for a tremendous Easter and for his 
and Trudy’s eighth anniversary.

Marty Herder paid $2 for recom-
mending the movie, “I Can Only 
Imagine,” and a great Easter, includ-
ing “the greatest comeback story of 
all time.” Brad Raymond paid $2 for 
having his mom visit for Easter and 
getting his patio issue resolved.

Doug Gardner paid a $2 exit fee 
to Tucson to play golf. Jerry Turner 
added a buck for the same trip.

Doug Hawkins paid a buck 
because his son was headed to Au-
gusta, Georgia, after scoring tickets 
for the Masters. Jim Patmos paid 
$2 for a great Easter and leaving a 

both more than in 2017. We had 56 
women shooters.

We had 274 shifts worked by 
members, which included spouses 
plus other family members and 
friends. We had outside help from 
the Chandler Police Department 
Explorers post and AZCEND. 
However, for a second straight year, 
we had no help from our Interact 
Club at Chandler High school. Plus 
we had three members who did not 
participate at all.

President Theresa and Greg dis-
cussed plans for the future, which 
opened up a lively discussion among 
club members. It was agreed we need 
to start earlier, perhaps as early as 
this May, especially in search of 
major sponsors, and particularly a 
Signature Sponsor.

As usually happens, the discus-
sion required more time than was 
available at last week’s meeting, 
so another Club Assembly will be 
scheduled to resume the discussion. 
If you have any thoughts about 
the event, don’t hesitate to pass 
them along to President Theresa 
or Greg.

Sponsors will be thanked and 
monies will be awarded to various 
organizations at our annual Thank 
You Breakfast scheduled next 
Wednesday, April 18, at Grill 60 at 
the San Marcos Pro Shop, starting at 
6:45 a.m. Members are asked to be 
here no later than 6:30 a.m. to greet 
and welcome our guests.

car auction in the same vehicle he 
drove there.

Greg Thornton paid for a trip to 
Thatcher. Jim Hoenig paid for a trip 
to Prescott. And Jim won $12 in the 
50-50 drawing.


